
My wife, Sharron, and I live in town on Chelsea Drive.   We bought our house in 2001 and have 
personally worked on many of the extensive improvements.  We are very proud to have made this 
house our home for the last 22 years.    I was elected to the Cromwell Board of Finance in 2017 and 
have served on the board for the past 6 years, including currently as Vice Chair of the Board of 
Finance.    I am also an active alternate on the zoning board of appeals.   

In terms of volunteering and giving back to the community, I have been the Executive Director for 
the past 8 years for the Cromwell Group of Citizens, the non-profit that sponsors the Scouting 
programs in town for Boy Scouts and Cubs.    In the past year, I have been a crew leader for 
Hartford Habitat for Humanity, often working on home builds or renovations 3 or more days a 
week.   I was a past board member as well as Board Chair for the Connecticut chapter of the Lupus 
Foundation, prior to their integration with the National Lupus organization.  

Professionally, I worked in the technology industry in CT for nearly 40 years.  My last position was 
with The Hartford Financial Services Group in a Strategic Technology leadership position.    My role 
required an extensive understanding of key financial measures within a complex Fortune 100 
company.  This included significant budget planning, that included complex analysis and often 
difficult decisions on how to allocate funding and capital to best serve the organization.    My wife 
and I enjoy traveling, hiking, pickle ball, and spending time with family and friends.   

 

 


